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NEXT CPPC MEETING IS 
TUESDAY,  JANUARY 26th

SHINE UP YOUR CAR 
AND JOIN US!

The Cruise-In committee is already 
working on our Second Annual Hot 
Dog-ust Day.

Tuesday, January 19 at 11:30PM, the 
Hot Dog-ust Day Committee met at the 
Red Robin in Wilsonville.

Last year’s event was lucrative for 
CPPC, and also allowed the club to do-
nate a full term’s tuition for an Auto-
motive Technology student at Clacka-
mas Community College. 

For 2016 the group will aim higher, 
primarily by increasing the number of 
cars at the event, which shouldn’t be 
difficult considering the reception we 
got last year. 

The Tuesday meeting focused on 
recognizing things that went well last 
year, and identifying areas where we 
could do better.

The Tech Committee got the tires to hold air, and pulled their new 1942 Plymouth Deluxe 
onto the trailer with come-alongs. They paused for a photo opportunity before taking 
the car to Bob Westphal’s house, where they’ll clean it up a bit and assess what it will 

take to make this beauty go, and stop.

Tech Committee finds Swap Meet project – a 1942 Plymouth Deluxe sedan

Cruise-In committee has
organizational meeting

It’s time to start thinking
about Portland Swap Meet

Portland Swap Meet is April 1-2-3 
this year. As usual CPPC will be there, 
selling parts, swapping Plymouth 
know-how, and hopefully recruiting 
new members to our club.

We rely on donated stuff to make the 
scenario work.

Members and friends – please check 
your inventories. If you’ve had things 
around for a year or more and haven’t 
used them, maybe it’s time to consider 
giving them to the club.

Contact Gary Rusher or Chuck Wil-
lis to arrange for pickup.

CPPC’s Tech Committee has occa-
sional purchased “interesting” items 
they can resell at Portland Swap Meet, 
but this is the first time they have 
bought an entire car.

It’s a 1942 Plymouth Deluxe sedan 
that has been sitting in a barn out in East 
Vancouver since 1964.

It’s a familiar story: a family was 
holding on to “grandpa’s car,” thinking 
that one day they might restore it, but 
finally realizing it wasn’t going to hap-
pen. They were hoping for a buyer who 
would treat grandpa’s car with respect 
and were delighted when a CPPC Tech 
Committee member discovered it.

This 1942 model is rare in its own 
right. Domestic car production stopped 
in February, 1942, because of World War 
II. With war threatening, chromium and 
stainless steel were rationed as strategic 
materials, and the later ‘42s made do 
with painted trim. 

These cars, designated P14S for De-
luxe and P14C for Special Deluxe, came 
back after WWII with only minor modi-
fication as the P15, running through 
early 1949.

This car was bought new in Minne-
sota late in 1941, when cars were still 
getting their full complement of chrome 
and stainless steel. Sometime in 1964, 
the owner had the engine overhauled 

(continued on page 4)
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CPPC Officers 2016
President, Randy Ealy	 503-864-8111
Vice-President, Bill Call	 503-784-7589
Vice-President, Gary Rusher	503-939-9320
Secretary, Jim Wheat	 661-361-9378
Treasurer, Dolores Call	 503-723-5118
Board Chair, Bob Westphal	 360-334-6037
At-large, Don Hufschmid	 503-577-7899
Standing Committees
Membership, Mike Bade	 503-702-2480
	 Bill Call		  503-784-7589
Newsletter, Website
	  Robin Will		  503-285-3437
	 robin@robinwill.com           
Mayflower Events
	 Lorraine Griffey		  503-666-2222
	 Mindy Benfield	          ben1323@aol.com
Refreshments Coordinators
	 Dennis & Jeannie Mowery 503-663-1204
Technical Advisors
	 Chuck Willis 		  503-668-0129
Member Care	
	 Yvonne Westphal	 360-334-6037
Club Activities
	 Jerry Dixon		  360-607-7628
Meeting Greeter
	 Pam Wheat		  661-361-9378
Speaker Arrangements
	 Mike Bade		  503-702-2480
	 Bill Call		  503-784-7589
Portland Swap Meet
	 Gary Rusher		  503-939-9320
Hot Dog-ust Car Show
	 Randy & Pam Ealy    	  503-864-8111

Membership & Dues:
Cascade Pacific Plymouth Club, Inc. dues 

are $25.00 per calendar year
Membership runs February 1 through 

December 31.
Concurrent membership to the National 

Plymouth Owners Club is required.
	 plymouthbulletin.com/members.htm
Mailing Address:
	 P.O. Box 2988, Clackamas, OR 97015

Meeting highlights from November

(continued on page 3)

From minutes taken
by Donna Bade

Cascade Pacific Plymouth® Club, 
Inc. met on November 24, 2015 at the 
Clackamas Community Club at 15711 
SE 90th Avenue Clackamas, OR 97015. 
The business meeting began at 7:33 
p.m., after the Annual Thanksgiving 
dinner. Bob Westphal, President, pre-
sided. Donna Bade recorded the min-
utes.

Thirty-five people were in atten-
dance. The Pledge of Allegiance was 
recited by the membership, before the 
meeting started.

Minutes: The minutes of the Octo-
ber, 2015, membership meeting were 
approved as published. 

Bob Westphal thanked Cindy, Don-
nie, and Andrew Norlen for being our 
guests at tonight’s meeting. They were 
guests of the Dixon’s and Andrew, 
their grandson did an amazing job en-
tertaining the group. Bob thanked him 
for coming and singing for our club. 
Bob also thanked

 Donna Bade for cooking the hams 
and making centerpieces for the pot-
luck. The rest of the membership was 
also thanked for bringing salads, des-
serts and veggie dishes fo  dinner.

Treasurer’s Report: Bob Westphal 
reported for treasurer Dolores Call.

Member Care: Yvonne Westphal 
said she has talked with Barbara Rice. 
She told her she has cancer in her 
spleen and is doing special treatments. 
Lorraine Griffey said she went to lunch 
with Barbara, and she looks great. Sha-
ron Tiffany is doing well and going to 
go to one of their children’s for the holi-
days. Patty Brost is at tonight’s meeting 
and doing well.

Birthdays: Bob Westphal announced 
December and January birthdays.

Mayflower Tours: The next May-
flower event will be at Albertina Kerr’s 
on December 8. Everyone will be seat-
ed at 1:00, so please arrive before that 
time. It has been asked for people to 
bring cash for the payment of their 
lunch. This will make it easier for Al-
bertina Kerr’s workers.

Activities: Jerry Dixon reported 
about the club’s last event; “The World 

of Speed” and two garage tours on the 
same day. Twenty-two people attend-
ed and had a wonderful time. Gary 
Rusher did a great job organizing this 
activity for the club.

Our next club event will be on De-
cember 1, at Clackamas Elmer’s at 
11:30 am. Members will decide on the 
2016 events for the club. Everyone is 
encouraged to attend. Jerry will be 
checking with other clubs beforehand 
to possibly coordinate events.

Board Report/Nominating Com-
mittee: Mike Bade told the member-
ship that Don Hufschmid and Gary 
Rusher helped out on the nominating 
committee. It was difficult to get new 
people on the board this year. The 2016 
officers are as follows: President: Ran-
dy Ealy; Vice-President: Bill Call and 
Gary Rusher; Secretary: This position 
is still not filled. Mike is hoping that 
in January this position may be filled.

Robin Will called for a vote on the 
2016 officers. The President and Vice-
Presidents were approved for 2016.

Bob Westphal thanked people on 
the board for their service and he will 
be the board chair person in 2016. He 
told the club that he has enjoyed his 
tenure as president.

Mike Bade, board chairman, 
thanked Bob for his 4 years of service 
with a gift card from the club.

Technical Committee: None
Website/Newsletter: Robin Will 

said that 7 people helped him with the 
November newsletter.

He will be adding Clackamas, Or-
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egon to the front page of the newsletter.
There are a lot of people still looking 

at the website. There were more people 
looking in the summer, but it is still 
very active. The 2016 Cruise In infor-
mation is already on the website.

This year people will be able to pay 
on line for their registration.

New Business: Portland Roadster 
Show will have several of the CPPC’s 
members cars entered this coming 
year. Alan Tiffany’s ’28, Mike Bade’s 
’33, Randy Ealy’s ’39, Bob Westphal’s 
’48, Tom Shepherd’s ’56 and Tom Foxs’ 
’59 will be at the Roadster Show.

50/50: Jim Wheat won the $37.50 
share of the $75.00 50/50 collection.

Guest Speaker: Andrew Norlen 
sang a few songs and Don Hufschmid 
brought his Bingo game

The meeting was adjourned at 8:00 
p.m. and then we played Bingo until 
8:30.

To all our Plymouth Club mem-
bers and families, Pam and I wish all 

a happy new year 
and may all your 
dreams come true.

As I start this 
new year as your 
president I need to 
extend my thanks 

to all our board members who have 
concluded their terms.  

Thanks to Bob Westphal for a great 
job as President and his continued sup-
port as Board Chairman.  

Thank you from the entire club to 
Mike Bade who has served as our pres-
ident, chairman of the board and many 
other duties that could fill this newslet-
ter and more. The time and energy he 
has devoted to the Plymouth Club in-
spires me as I start my new office.  

Thank you Donna Bade and Joanne 
Dixon for your time as co-secretary and 
reminding us what we said and agreed 
to do each month.  Your expertise has 
been very much appreciated.

Also, many thanks to Dennis Mow-
ery, our Member At Large, for all his 

service and work behind the scenes.   
We all experience and appreciate the 
work he and Jeanne do when we at-
tend our monthly meetings.  

With all those board members exit-
ing, you can see that we have a new 
slate on our board and Bob will have 
his hands full keeping us newbies in 
line.

Not concluding their terms, but 
very worthy of a moment of praise are 
Robin Will and Dolores Call.  Dolores 
has kept our finances in order since the 
beginning of our club – a real feat.  The 
quality of our website, newsletter and 
general communication of our club to 
the world is through the guidance of 
Robin and he does a stellar job.  I am 
thrilled they will be continuing on in 
their current positions.

As your new President I would like 
to share a few goals I have for the fu-
ture of The Cascade Pacific Plymouth 
Club.  I plan to spend time working 
to increase our membership.  Another 
goal is to have more of our members 
take advantage of all the wonderful 
friendships, technical help and infor-

mation that is available from our ex-
isting membership through increased 
involvement.

The next goal would be to increase 
our successful fundraisers; Portland 
Swap Meet and Hot Dog-ust Car Show. 
More success in these fundraisers 
means more money available for the 
charities that need our help. We have 
many members that donate their time 
to charities like The Young Marines, the 
homeless, our veterans, etc.  The Plym-
outh Club can and should help do our 
part in these causes.

This and more can happen with the 
help of our membership and starts 
with your commitment by paying your 
dues. Yes it is that time of year again. 
Robin Will has helped to make this 
easy by setting up a Pay Pal account 
which links through our web site.

So Happy New Year and remember 
to call or e-mail me anytime with any 
and all concerns or project needs.  I will 
get back to you.

Let The Good Times Roll
Randy Ealy

Meeting Minutes,
continued from page 2

CPPC’s NEWEST GRADUATES: Not the one on the left, not the one on the right, nor even the one in 
the middle – Julieann Edman is proudly holding diplomas saying that both of her knees graduated 
from physical therapy in late December. Both knees were replaced at the same time last winter – 

which takes a fair amount of nerve, but two heal as quickly as one, so there’s the upside. Marlo and 
her family took good care of her, and as of mid-January, Julieann was walking unassisted, attending 

a senior yoga program in the neighborhood, and looking 
forward to driving as soon as she’s free of pain meds.
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Cascade Pacific Plymouth Club Technical Committee 2015
The committee meets the 1st Saturday of each month, and other times as they 

are needed, gladly making house calls where necessary.
While Chuck Willis is recovering from open heart surgery, please  

call Randy Ealy with Tech Committee business.
Charles Willis 	 503-668-0129	 upandstuff@frontier.com, Sandy, OR
Randy Ealy	 503-864-8111	 prealy48@gmail.com
Bob Dimick 	 360-885-1113	 bjdimick@q.com, Brush Prairie, WA
Jerry Dixon	 360-607-7628	 jojoes@outlook.com, Vancouver, WA
Marlo Edman 	 503-936-4624	 medman@teleport.com Portland, OR
Tim McCarthy  	 503-913-1205	 timmccart@aol.com Tigard, OR
David Pollock  	 250-743-4859	 dnpollock@shaw.ca Shawnigan Lake, BC
Dennis Mowery 	503-663-1204	 jenmowery@aol.com, Boring, OR
Philip Post 	 541-535-1860	 harrigerj@charter.net  Talent, OR
Gary Rusher 	 503-939-9320	 chiefgr@hotmail.com, Wilsonville, OR
Bob Westphal 	 360-334-6037	 bobwestphal@hotmail.com,Vancouver, WA
Tim Winchell 	 (h) 503-792-4813 (c) 503-989-5765, Portland, OR
If you have a question for the Technical Committee, please call one of the above. 
We will do all we can to help you with your car.  NOTE: Keep this List handy for future use.

Don Hufschmid reminds 
CPPC members that he is 

available to help with DMV 
paperwork. Give him a call 

if you have a question about 
your car’s documentation.

Luncheon at Albertina’s
is becoming CPPC tradition

CPPC’s Joyce Catt once again orga-
nized luncheon at Albertina’s Kitchen, 
on Dec. 8, an event club members enjoy 
during the holiday season.

It’s a gracious holiday interlude, and 
a good deed at the same time, because 
it benefits the Kerr Centers nonprofit. 

Since 1911, facilities named for Al-
bertina Kerr, a strong advocate for 
helping the city’s many homeless chil-
dren, have offered social services to 
families in challenging situations.

The pictures suggest a good time 
was had by all. 

Tech Committee’s new car, continued from page 1
before moving to the west coast. 

When he got out here, he parked the car, 
and never drove it again.  It has been 
sitting in a barn ever since, and it still 
wears its 1964 Minnesota tags.

The Tech guys got some air in the 
tires, hitched the sedan onto a trailer 
with muscle power and a come-along, 
and the car is currently at Bob West-
phal’s house being cleaned up and eval-
uated.

The slick, plaid rayon seat covers 
were apparently installed at the deal-
ership, and it doesn’t appear that they 
ever came off. The wool upholstery was 
good underneath. The headliner shows 
only minor damage.

All of the door handles, dashboard 
knobs, etc., are there, and so are the rest 
of the hard-to-find 1942-only pieces.  

Towing the ‘42 up into Westphals’ 
driveway with Gary Rusher at the 
wheel, it was determined that the en-
gine turns freely, which also means the 
clutch functions and the transmission 
isn’t frozen.

Randy Ealy has already been on the 
phone with a potential buyer. We’re not 
saying much (in print, anyway) about 
what was paid for the car or the antici-
pated selling price, except to say both 
CPPC and any potential buyer are go-
ing to be happy with the deal on this 
pretty-good example of a rare car. 
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January
•	 January 9, (Saturday) - Albany Swap Meet, Linn Co. Expo Ctr, Albany,
• 	 January 13, (Wednesday) - Tech Committee Meeting - (Host: Bob 

Westphal/Chuck Willis)
•	 January 15, (Friday) - Mayflower 2016 Activity Planning Meeting, 
Xaivers Resturant, Gresham, OR - (Host: Mindy Benfield)

•	 January 17, (Sunday)- Canby Auto Swap Meet, Clackamas County 
Event Center, Canby, OR -   WWW.clackamas.us/fair/canbyauto.html

•	 January 19, (Tuesday) -  2016 Cruise-In Planning Meeting, 11:30 AM 
Red Robin Resturant, Wilsonville, OR - (Host: Ealy’s)

•	 January 30, (Saturday) - SideDraught City Seminar Tour, Portland, OR 
- (Host/Joint: Dixon/Willis)    www.sidedraughtcity.com

•	 January 31, (Sunday)- NWDRA Swap Meet, Clark County Fairgrounds,    
http://nwdra.com

 February 
•	 February 20, (Saturday) – World of Speed, Wilsonville, OR - (Joint/

Host: Studebaker Club) 
•	 February 20-21, (Saturday-Sunday) –  Salem Roadster Show, Salem, 

OR   www.salem-roadstershow.com
•	 February 24, (Wednesday) – Tech Committee Meeting, Gary Rushers 

10:00AM - (Host: Gary Rusher/Chuck Willis)

March
•	 March 5, (Saturday) –  Bill’s Place, Clackamas, and Gary Parhams, 
Damascus, OR - (Host: Ealy’s)

•	 March 9, (Wednesday) – Tech Committee, Swap Meet Prep Day - 
(Host:  Rusher/Willis)

•	 March 12, (Saturday) –  Old Aurora Colony Museum & Will family 
home Tour, Auora, OR - (Host: Robin Will)

•	 March 12-13, (Saturday-Sunday) – Almost Spring Swap Meet, Western 
WA Fairgrounds, Puyallup, WA  www.gertieas.org

•	 March 14, (Monday) – Mayflower Bonneville Power Administration 
Visitor Center Tour, Portland, OR - (Host: Jeannette Dimick)  

•	 March 15, (Tuesday) -  2016 Cruise-In Planning Meeting, 11:30 AM 
Red Robin Resturant, Wilsonville, OR - (Host: Ealy’s)

•	 March 18-20, (Friday-Sunday) – Portland Roadster Show, Club Display 
& Booth, Portland Expo Center www.portlandroadstershow.com

•	 March 26, (Saturday) – Tech Committee load trailer for swap meet, 
Gary Rushers 9:00 AM - (Hosts: Rusher/Willis)

•	 March 26-27, (Saturday-Sunday) – Eugene Roadster Show, Lane Event 
Ctr., Eugene, OR

•	 March 31, (Thursday) – Tech Committee setup day at Portland Swap 
Meet - (Hosts: Rusher/Willis)

•	 March 31-June 2, (Thursday-Saturday) – PIR Auto Swap Meet - Port-
land Internation Raceway, OR

  April
•	 April 1-3, (Friday to Sunday) – Portland Swap Meet, Expo Center, 
Portland, OR - (Hosts: Rusher/Willis)

•	 April 13, (Wednesday) – Mayflower Belmont Fire House Tour, Portland, 
OR - (Hosts: Mindy Benfield)

•	 April 16, (Saturday) – Brew Pub Tour, - (Joint/Host: Studebaker Club)
•	 April 19, (Tuesday) -  2016 Cruise-In Planning Meeting, 11:30 AM Red 
Robin Resturant, Wilsonville, OR - (Host: Ealy’s)

•	 April 23, (Saturday) –  Wooden Shoe Tulip Festival, Woodburn, OR - 
(Host/Joint: Dixon’s)

•	 April 24, (Sunday) –  Corvallis Swap Meet, Benton Co. Fairgrounds, 
Corvallis OR

•	 April 28, (Thusday) – Tech Committee, Meeting - (Host: Chuck Willis)

There’s good stuff in store for 2016 activities

May
•	 May 7, (Saturday) – Portland Transmission Cruise-In, Portland  & 
Papa’s Toys, Cornelius, OR - (Host: ?)

•	 May 11-14, (Wednesday to Saturday) – POC Nationals, Kerrville, Texas - 
(Contact: POC)

•	 May 14, (Saturday) – Ridgefield Wildlife Refuge Tour, Ridgefield, WA - 
(Host/Joint: Dimicks)

•	 May 17, (Tuesday) -  2016 Cruise-In Planning Meeting, 11:30 AM Red 
Robin Resturant, Wilsonville, OR - (Host: Ealy’s)

•	 May 21, (Saturday) – Cedar Creek Grist Mill Tour, Clark County, WA - 
(Joint: Studebaker Club - Host: Bruce Kerslake)

•	 May 21, (Saturday) – Armed Forces Day Hazel Dell Parade of Bands, 
Vancouver - (Host: Dixon’s)

•	 May 23, (Monday) – Mayflowers, Schreiner’s Iris Garden Tour, Salem, 
OR - (Host: Lorraine Griffey)

•	 May 26, (Thursday) – Tech Committee Meeting - (Host: Chuck Willis)

June
•	 June 5, (Sunday) – Rickreall Auto Swap Meet, Polk County Fairgrounds,  
Rickreal, OR  www.rickreallswapmeet.org

•	 June 17, (Friday) – Mayflowers, Council Crest Picnic Tour, Portland, 
OR - (Host: Patty Brost) 

•	 June 18, (Saturday) – Orphan Car Show, Clackamette Park, Oregon 
City, OR - (Host: Dixon’s)

•	 June 21, (Tuesday) -  2016 Cruise-In Planning Meeting, 11:30 AM Red 
Robin Resturant, Wilsonville, OR - (Host: Ealy’s)

•	 June 30, (Thursday) – Tech Committee Meeting - (Host: Chuck Willis)

July
•	  July 8-9, (Friday - Saturday) – Traffic Jam, Western Antique Aeroplane 
& Automobile Museum, & Mosier Tunnels, Hood River, OR - (Host: ?) 
www.waaamuseum.org

•	 July 15, (Friday) – Mayflower Salem Art Fair Tour, Salem, OR - (Host: 
Mindy Benfield)

•	 July 16, (Saturday) – North Valley Cruzzers Show, Dayton, OR (Ealy’s)
•	 July 17, (Sunday) – Forest Grove Concours d’Elegance, Pacific Univer-
sity, Forest Grove, OR   www.forestgroveconcours.org

•	 July 19, (Tuesday) -  2016 Cruise-In Planning Meeting, 11:30 AM Red 
Robin Resturant, Wilsonville, OR - (Host: Ealy’s)

•	 July 23, (Saturday) – Roberson’s All-Mopar Show, Salem, OR 
•	 July 24, (Sunday) – Shady Dell Train Ride, Mollola, OR - (Joint /Host: 

Studebaker Club)
•	 July 24, (Sunday) – Mopar Nationals, Woodburn Drag Strip, OR - 
(Hosts: Benfield/Schulz)   www.woodburndragsrtip.com

•	 July, 28 (Thursday) – Tech Committee Meeting - (Host: Chuck Willis)
•	 July 29, (Friday) – Dayton Friday Night, Old Timers Weekend, Dayton, 
OR -  (Host/Joint: Ealy’s)

August
•	 August 6, (Saturday) – Steam Up Vehicle Show, Brooks, OR - (Joint/
Host: Studebaker, WPC)   www.nwcarandcycle.com

•	 August 7, (Sunday) – Columbia River Concours d’Elegance, Officers 
Row, Fort Vancouver, WA   www.columbiariverconcours.com

•	 August 16, (Tuesday) -  2016 Cruise-In Planning Meeting, 11:30 AM 
Red Robin Resturant, Wilsonville, OR - (Host: Ealy’s)

•	 August 20, (Saturday) – CPPC Cruise-In, Clackamas Community 
College, Oregon City, OR - (Host: Cascade Pacific Plymouth Club)

•	 August 23, (Tuesday) – Hotdog Feed & Membership Meeting - (Bades)
•	 August 25, (Thursday) – Tech Committee Mtg - (Host: Chuck Willis)

(continued on page 7)

Here’s the entire list of activities the Board has planned for 2016. Official, hosted club events are underlined. Hosts are 
still needed for some of the events. Don’t be shy!



(continued on page 7)

BODY SHOP & REPAIRS
Please keep Yvonne Westphal updated about club members who need cards, 

letters, or phone calls.  That’s ytomblison@aol.com, or 360-334-6037.
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NUTS & BOLTS:
Board meeting highlights

January
BIRTHDAYS
			  Jerry Klinger 	 7

Bill Call   	  17
Roger Edwards 	 23
Steve Parker 	 ?
Mike Leidig 	 27
Joy Suchla 	 17

Patty Brost is doing good.  She has only one lung so using oxygen at night 
is helping her feel much better.  She was able to attend the Mayflower meeting.

 Sharon Tiffany is improving each day after her surgery.  She has physical 
therapy twice a week.  She hopes to take the back brace off in 2 to 3 weeks but it 
will probably be 3 months yet.    She has a lot of back pain if she stands too long.

They plan  to come out to the club meeting in spring if all goes well.
 Barbara Rice is doing better  After her last scan the doctors said that 2 of the 

3 cancer spots were gone.  That is good news.
 Les Conner is still trucking along and improving each day.  He is able to 

help Nancy around the house.  She is happy about getting some help.
 Chuck Willis is feeling good enough to come help the Tech Committee 

working on the club Plymouth.
 Bob Westphal has completed his radiation treatments for prostate cancer.  

He will have his scan in March.
 Please let me know if there is anyone who is sick or has other health issues.  

Cards and calls are appreciated.

February
BIRTHDAYS
Dave Benfield 	 1
Elaine Huber 	 7
Ken Van Coelen	  7
Tanya Becker   	 8
Dave Williams 	 12
Patty Brost   	 12
Russ Ashley   	 16
Philip Hall 	 17
Gary Rusher   	 17
Arlene Nuemayer 	 18
Mel Nilson   	  18
Josue Galan   	 18
Denise Sieg   	 21
George Wesstish 	 22
Doug Crawford 	 25

REFRESHMENTS
January 2016

Lorraine Griffey &  
Don Hufschmid

February
Mike & Donna Bade

March
Chuck & Stephanie Willis

April
Randy & Pam Ealy

May
Logan Bevency &  
Melissa Rosenak

From minutes taken
by Joanne Dixon

The Board of Directors of Cascade 
Pacific Plymouth® Club met  January 
12, 2016 at approximately 12:30 p.m. at 
Bill’s Place, 16111 SE 106th Ave, Clacka-
mas, OR 97015.  Present at the meeting 
were the following Board Members: 
Bob Westphal, Randy Ealy, Dolores 
Call, Robin Will, Don Hufschmid, Gary 
Rusher, and Joanne Dixon.  Guests in-
cluded Chuck Willis, Jerry Dixon, and 
Russ Ashley.  Joanne Dixon  recorded 
the minutes.

The meeting was called to order 
by Bob Westphal.

 The minutes from the Noverber 10, 
2015 Board Meeting were approved 
and signed. 

• Treasurer’s Report:  Dolores Call’s 
report was accepted. Ask any board 
member for specifics. She said that the 
bank has agreed to waive some of the 
prior $14.00 monthly service fees, and 
stop charging them in the future. 

Randy Ealy reviewed the 2016 Club 
Budget details.  

 • Old Business:  Randy Ealy re-
viewed the list of 2016 officers, and 
standing committee heads, that will be 

submitted for approval at the January 
Membership Meeting.

 • Up Coming Activities:  Jerry Dix-
on reviewed the 2016 Activity Sched-
ule details.  The first car show planning 
meeting will be 11:30 AM Tuesday 
January 19, 2016, at the Red Robin in 
Wilsonville.  The first Club tour will be 
to Sidedraught City on January 30th.

• Mayflower Committee:  The May-
flowers have a activity planning meet-
ing scheduled for January 15th.   

 • Tech Committee:  The Tech Com-
mittee met January 13th at Bob West-
phals and started the repairs to the 
Clubs new 1942 Plymouth.  Gary 
Rusher reported on the needed parts 
he got from Doug Crawford.  The cost 
was $162, Dolores wrote Gary a check.  
It was decided that the repair cost for 
the Plymouth will be booked as a line 
item under the Swap Meet budget.  
The Tech Committee will start having 
regular scheduled meetings, they will 
be the first Thursday after the Mem-
bership Meeting beginning in April 
after the swap meet.  Gary Rusher has 
received the parts for his 1930U and is 



Board Minutes,
continued from page 6

Stitch-n-Embroidery is our source for CPPC club clothes. See color photos on our club website.
Jacket is the letterman style with CPPC logos on back and left breast, for $110. Twill cotton or stretch 

caps with logo, $20 each. Long Sleeve Denim Work Shirt, wCPPC Logo over Pocket - $32.00. Contact: 
Stitch N Embroidery, 408 Beavercreek Road, Suite 406, Oregon City, OR 97045; Phone: 503-557-9090, or 
email through their website at stitchnembroidery.com

BELOW, L-R: jacket back, jacket front, caps, workshirt. See them in color on cascadepacificplym-
outh.org.

CPPC jackets, caps, and workshirts
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ready to start reassembly.  A meeting of 
the tech committee was scheduled for 
February 24th at Gary’s shop at 10:00 
AM.  Again, if anyone needs help with 
their old cars, contact any Tech Advisor 
to arrange a Tech Committee visit.

 •  Website:  Robin Will reported that 
the PayPal account is up and running.  
Paypal is available for the collection of 
dues.  Robin will have the 2016 activ-
ity schedule on line after the Mayflow-
ers give him the results of the Friday 
planning meeting.  Starting this year 
all club meetings and activities will be 
listed on a single calendar.  

• New Business:  The Board ap-
proved the purchase of the 1942 Plym-
outh to be fixed up and resold at the 
Swap Meet, unless someone buys it 
sooner.  Don Hufschmid will take care 
of the title transfer to the Club.  Dolores 
gave Don a check for the transfer fees.  
Randy Ealy asked each of the Board 
Members to call and update the mem-
ber information for the 2016 roster.  
Each Board Member was given a list of 
members to contact.  Joanne Dixon re-
quested a check for $15 to pre-registar 
the Club for the Hazel Dell Parade of 
Bands in May, the Board approved and 
Dolores gave Joanne the check.    

The meeting was adjourned  
at 2:15 p.m.

September
•	 September 3, (Saturday) – Columbia Gorge Interpretive Center Show & Swap Meet, Stevenson, 
WA - (Host/joint: ?)

•	 September 10, (Saturday) – Oregon High Desert Swap Meet, Redmond, OR  www.coocc.net
•	 September 10, (Saturday) – Macleay Country Cruise-in, Macleay, OR - (Host: ?)
•	 September 15, (Thursday) – Mayflowers, Mt. Angel Oktober Fest Tour, Mt. Angel, OR - (Host: 
Mindy Benfield)

• 	 September 17, (Saturday) – MOPAR Summit, Gresham, OR 
•	 September 21, (Wednesday) – Beaches PIR Cruise-In, CPPC is Host Club -  (Host/joint: Dixon’s)
•	 September 29, (Thursday) – Tech Committee Meeting - (Host: Chuck Willis)

October
•	 October 1, (Saturday) – Concours de Maryhill, Goldendale, WA www.goldendalemotorsports.org
•	 October 7, (Friday) – Mayflowers, Yamhill County Art Harvest Studio Tour - (Host: Lorraine 

Griffey) 
•	 October 2, (Sunday) – Oregon Harvest Swap Meet, Clackamas Co. Fairgrounds, Canby, OR   
•	 October 8-9, (Saturday-Sunday) – Monroe Auto Swap Meet, Evergreen State Fairgrounds, Mon-
roe, WA   www.aarcbellingham.com

•	 October 14 & 15, (Saturday - Sunday) – PIR Fall Auto Swap Meet, Portland Int’l Raceway, OR  
www.portlandraceway.com

•	  October 22, (Saturday) – Fall Foliage Tour - (Joint/Host: Studebaker Club) 
•	 October 27, (Thursday) – Tech Committee Meeting - (Host: Chuck Willis)

November
•	 November 5, (Saturday) – TBA Tour - (Host: ?)
•	 November 5-6, (Saturday-Sunday) – Bremerton Old Car Swap Meet, Kitsap Co. Fairgronds, 
Bremerton, WA   www.ovac.us

•	 November 7, (Monday) – Mayflower Franz Bakery & Silver Lining Pawn Shop Tour, Portland, OR 
- (Host: Philis VanCoelen)

•	 November 17, (Thursday) – Tech Committee Meeting - (Host: Chuck Willis)
•	 November 19, (Saturday) – Albany Indoor Swap Meet, Linn Co. Expo Center, Albany, OR   www.

enduringa.com/swap-meet
•	 November 22, (Tuesday) – CPPC Thanksgiving Potluck & Annual Meeting - (host: Bade’s)      
Move back one Week?  Membership vote at Jan 26th Meeting.

December
•	 December 2, (Friday) -  Mayflowers,  Lunch at Kennedy School tour, NE 33rd Ave, Portland, OR - 

(Host: Joyce Catt)
•	 December 6, (Tuesday) -  2017 Activities Planning Meeting - Elmers, Clackamas, OR - (Dixon)

Calendar, continued from page 6
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Cascade Pacific 
Plymouth  Club, Inc.
Affiliate of Plymouth   Owners Club, Inc.

P.O. Box 2988
Clackamas, OR 97015

FOUNDED 1957

®

®

Upcoming Events

Regular Membership Meetings:
4th Tuesday of each month at the

Clackamas Community Club,
15711 SE 90th, Clackamas, OR

6:30PM Kick the Tires
7:00PM General Meeting

Board of Directors Meetings:
2nd Tuesday of each month, 12:30PM

Bill’s Place.
Visit our website:

www.cascadepacificplymouth.org

Advertising here and on CascadePacificPlymouth.org:
Advertising is free to individuals with Plymouth cars, parts, etc., on space-available basis. Photos welcome; we edit to fit.
Vendors:
Business-card ad, 3.5” x 2”, $25.00 for 11 issues. Liner ads with pics, $10.00 per newsletter. 
Advertisements should be Plymouth-related services. We edit to fit, and may refuse ads at our discretion.

January, 2016
12  (Tuesday)....................................Board Meeting
19	 (Tuesday).............................Cruise-In Planning

11:30AM, Red Robin, Wilsonville
26 (Tuesday).........................Membership Meeting
30	 (Saturday).....Sidedraught City Seminar Tour

(See page 3 for details) 
February, 2016

9   (Tuesday).....................................Board Meeting
10	 (Wednesday)........................... Tech Committee 

(Contact Chuck Willis)
15 (Monday)........Mayflowers: State Capitol Tour

(See page 3 for details)
16	 (Tuesday).............................Cruise-In Planning

11:30AM, Red Robin, Wilsonville
23 (Tuesday).........................Membership Meeting

March, 2016
8   (Tuesday).....................................Board Meeting
22 (Tuesday).........................Membership Meeting

April, 2016
12   (Tuesday)...................................Board Meeting
26 (Tuesday).........................Membership Meeting

1967 Plymouth Belvedere II  4 door, 318 V-8,  AT, 
PS, PB, AC, Cruise.   Just turned 100K miles 
has always been garaged. One owner car - pur-
chased new by Vern & Lorraine Griffey,   For 
Sale - $10,000 firm.  This car must go to a GOOD 
HOME.  503-666-2222.

Wanted to buy: valve spring compressor for use 
on flathead engines.   Jeff, 503-452-3989, gran-
coupe1970@hotmail.com

Wanted: Fury III passenger fender. Blake, 360-
719-8308.

Wanted: 1955-59 Ply/Dodge 230CID engine. Also 
period speed parts. Complete pair of sidemount 
fenders for a 1934 Plymouth PE Deluxe Coupe. 
2bbl intake manifold.   Bill Zesbaugh, 253-627-
7877.

I’m looking for a horn to use as a copy to reas-
semble several that I have which are apart. 
They are from a ‘46-’48 Ply. Contact Ray at 
503-843-7989.

Front disc brake rotors and hubs for a ‘69 Dodge 
Charger that he would like to find a home for.  
These fit all Plymouth and Dodge B body disc 
brake cars from 1966 through 1969.  They are in 
good shape with .960” thickness.  503-244-1608 
or email at pjtpeters@spiritone.com


